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On reading the Development Consent conditions, it would appear to me that it 
is impossible to insert additional conditions to guarantee compliance with 
NorBE.    It is just not feasible for a this type of industry to operate in such 
close proximity to residential areas,  plus two riparian zones ultimately 
running into Wingecarribee River and maintain compliance.  


I have a relative who has worked for many, many years in the waste 
management industry and they were shocked that a plastic re-cycling plant 
would be proposed so close to residential areas and schools as they said 

“You always see plenty of micro plastic waste blowing around in the wind and 
in the puddles, it’s everywhere”.    


 It is seriously a pipe dream on behalf of the proponent of this project that 
they can manage the micro plastics in both the air and water and to comply 
with NorBE.   


The risks to Sydney’s water catchment appear to be significant if this project 
goes ahead under the Development Consent conditions as they stand.  

There is little detail given in the Development Consent or in any of 

the material provided by the proponent and their consulting  firm. 


The “short sighted” view of the State Government in allowing this project to 
get to this stage beggars believe.  It doesn’t take much observation to see the 
amount of housing development heading south from Sydney with the Hume 
Highway being an existing corridor and one of the few relatively “easy” 
access areas, given the flooding issues in western Sydney, the difficultly of 
access towards the Blue Mountains and the already heavily populated areas 
north of Sydney.     Why would you approve this type of development an hour 
and half from Sydney, metres from homes, in an area with an expending 
population   


I urge the IPC to adopt “The Precautionary Principle” with this project and 

Rule against this development.  


This is simply not the right site.  


Yours sincerely 


Anne Burns 

Resident





